Transcript of an interview with Stephen Docwra: Owner of Docwra’s Rock Factory

My name is Steven Docwra, and I own the company Candigrove Ltd, better known as Docwra’s Rock Shop. I was born into this company, which was set up by my grandfather. He started making sweets in Great Yarmouth in 1896 in Middlegate, and opened this shop in 1922. Middlegate was our factory, and we opened on Regent Road as a retail outlet, that made sweets in front of the public. The Middlegate location, opposite the Tollhouse, was part of the area demolished in Yarmouth after the war. We had a factory built on the South Denes, making children’s confectionary, which opened in 1956 but is closed now. I’ve worked here virtually every summer for about 45 years.

A typical day in the summer is making lettered rock in front of the public – this is the main attraction that brings people into the shop. In 1985 we expanded into chocolate, which is very popular around Easter time. Aside from rock, we making confectionary novelties, humbugs, lollipops, and all the sweets you can associate with a seaside rock shop. We also supply all the tourist resorts from Hunstanton to Clacton.

I enjoy working with the public. In the summer, I help making deliveries and taking orders. The company hasn’t changed the way it makes rock – the technology has changed in little in the past 70-80 years in how rock is made. The only negative about the job is that its heavily dependent upon tourism – when tourism is down, we’re down. I want to sell more rock and novelties outside the area in the future – doing corporate rock for promotions, weddings, as well as chocolate. I hope UK tourism continues to improve!

